

THE MARTIN COUNTY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING

February 6, 2024
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, February 6, 2024 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers, and Commissioner Cody Roush.  Also present were Attorney David Lett and Auditor Michelle Norris.
The meeting was called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 9:00 am.  The minutes from the regular meeting of January 26, 2024 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, the motion passed.  Auditor Michelle Norris noted that a claim was added in the docket for Martin County Alliance in the amount of $15,000.  Auditor Norris stated at the Council’s meeting last night they approved an additional appropriation for the Redevelopment Commission for $40,000.  The Redevelopment Commission had approved $40,000 to be given to Martin County Alliance at their meeting.  
RE: HIGHWAY UPDATES


Highway Superintendent Scott Seals stated all equipment is running this week.  The department has been patching holes and putting rock down throughout the County.  The department is working in Rutherford and Bramble today.  


Superintendent Seals presented to the Commissioners a letter from the State which needed the Commissioners’ signatures in regards to a bypass on the Highway 50 project which was talked about at the last meeting.  Highway Administrative Assistant Theresa Ray stated the unofficial detour on Highway 50 will be from Stiles Road to Williams Road.  Superintendent Seals stated Highway 50 will be closed for about two weeks in March of 2025 to replace a box culvert.  Superintendent Seals stated Highway 231 is scheduled to be closed later this year and the department has signs to put up for that closure.   The Highway 231 closure is also expected to last for two weeks.

Taxpayer Victor Wallace thanked Superintendent Seals for filling the pot holes on Wallace Lane.  Dr. Wallace asked if Wallace Lane could be put on the list to be resurfaced and fixed.  Dr. Wallace stated Brooks Bridge Road also need resurfaced.  President George stated no promises could be made, but they would see what they could do.

President George stated the weight limit on county roads was lifted yesterday.  Superintendent Seals thanked the drivers who abided by the limit.  Superintendent Seals stated the department is working to finish picking up the weight limit restriction signs.  
RE: EMA UPDATES


EMA Director Monty Wolf reminded the Commissioners of the elected official seminar to be held this Thursday the 8th at the EMA building.  The seminar will cover how emergency management works at the state and federal levels and how and when aid is given.
RE: ATTORNEY UPDATES


Attorney David Lett stated he has reviewed the Financial Solutions Group contract, which the Council approved the monetary aspect of last night, and he has no legal objections to the contract.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to approve the FSG contract not to exceed $25,000, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Attorney Lett stated he has reviewed the Core contract for the project administration for renovations to the Courtroom, Recorder, and Assessor’s offices and has no legal objection to that contract.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve the contract from Core for project administration of the project not to exceed $20,000, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.  President George stated he will talk to Core about adding the downstairs bathroom renovation to the contract.  Taxpayer Mary Smith asked if the project would be let out for bid.  President George stated the project will be let out for bid.  Core is the project coordinator who will give out the specs for bid.   

Attorney Lett stated he has prepared a new resolution requested by the Auditor.  In 2022 a resolution was approved for a fund for the Sheriff’s department for the Stop Arm grant.  This grant is being expanded to include OWI enforcement.  The Auditor’s office has requested the name of the fund be changed to traffic safety using the same fund number.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve to change the name and approve the ordinance to establish the Martin County Traffic Safety enforcement fund, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.

Attorney Lett stated he has scheduled another call this week with the County’s insurance regarding bridge #44.  Attorney Lett stated he is looking into an issue regarding bridge #58.

RE: COMMISSIONER COMMENT FORM



Auditor Norris stated she is working with the website host to create a form on the website where comments and concerns can be sent to the Commissioners.  Auditor Norris stated she has not received any calls or emails from citizens with questions or concerns.  

RE: SIDC BOARD APPOINTMENT


Auditor Norris stated she was contacted by SIDC and told the Commissioners have three appointments to the SIDC board, but only two were appointed at the beginning of the year.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to appoint Jessica Potts to the SIDC board, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.   
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:18 am with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  The Courthouse will be closed on Monday, February 19th in observance of President’s Day.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, February 20, 2024 @ 9:00 am.
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